
Please, if your child has a phone or device
that can get online, talk to them about kind
and responsible behaviours. Check you
have set the right parental controls and
check what they are sending, watching and
doing.   
 

Whilst we will do everything we can to
educate your child about online safety and
kindness, we cannot monitor their phones
or devices. 
 

Each week in the newsletter and via Dojo we
send out helpful advice to families about
online usage and if you want any more
support or information, please contact your
child’s class teacher, our e-safety lead Mrs
Lampard or our Safeguarding Lead, Mrs
Lucy Boswell. 
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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER
Dear Families 
 

Welcome Back! Spring 2… here we are! We have
had a shorter teaching week as we started with
a training day but, as usual, we came back to
school with a whole school, welcome back
assembly. Have you spotted any snowdrops
recently? We often talk about snowdrops in our
assemblies and about how they are a symbol or
hope, resilience and a sign spring is on its way! 

Assembly 

In our Welcome Back Assembly, led this time by
Mrs Fenton, the children revisited the British
value of tolerance and learned about the Unicef
celebration, Mother Language Day - a
celebration of the many wonderful languages
spoken worldwide. 

Mobile Phone and Online Behaviours 

Hopefully, you will have seen my email earlier
this week about checking your children’s
mobile phones and online behaviours. Sadly,
we are seeing an increasing amount of unkind
online behaviours between children outside of
school hours. This is then upsetting children
greatly and coming into school. 

Safer Internet Day

In the final week of last half term, we had
our annual Safer Internet Day. The children
took part in lots of activities where they
learnt about how to stay safe on the
internet. Each week, we publish guidance to
families on things like setting parental
controls on devices or the dangers of the
latest games to come out. Please make note
of these and if you ever want any support
or advice with internet safety, speak to our
e-safety lead: Carol Lampard.  

KS1 and KS2 particularly
enjoyed the story I am Nefertiti
by Anne Anang, which explores
personal identity and the
importance of heritage and
culture. Seeing the children
back in school after the break
was so lovely. 



Do you want to be a Governor? 

We are looking to elect a parent governor. Please click here for a nomination form and refer to
the letter which was emailed on 24th February. For more information, please do not hesitate to
contact me via email. All nominations must be in by 9am on 10th March 2025. 

Coming up…there’s lots to look forward to this term like: 

World Book Day, our legendary House Pancake Event, Parents’ Evenings and neuro diversity
week. We are proud of the diversity and enrichment opportunities that we provide our young
people but if you ever have any suggestions for improvements, we would love to hear them. 

Ms Pennington

World Book Day (WBD) – 8th March 

Like in previous years, we are not dressing up for World Book Day; however, we are doing LOTS to
celebrate books and reading. Before half term your child came home with a WBD token which
they are able to use in all participating retailers. Please keep an eye on your Class Dojo about
what your child’s class will be up to on World Book Day 2025! 

Have a lovely weekend – I saw this and thought of our value of Be Kind… 

Supporting your child at home 

We often get asked, ‘What more can I do to support my child?’ Our top tips are: 
 

Regularly, read to and with your child– everyday is ideal, share stories and books! Make it fun. 
Learn your KiRFs (Key Instant Recall Facts) including times-tables and number bonds. These
numerical foundations really support your child’s development.  
Eat well 
Get lots of sleep. 

If you need any support with these suggestions, please contact your child’s class teacher or
members of our pastoral team. 

https://forms.office.com/e/HUZJUJr54F
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/101/General-Letters-Home/3553/Parent-Governor-Election-Letter.pdf
mailto:penningtonk@easthunsburyprimary.org
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Click here for more
information and to apply

Warm WinterCoatWarm WinterCoat
Is your child is in receipt of benefits-related Free School Meals? If so, you may be eligible for a
£30 voucher from West Northants Council towards the purchase of a new coat. Applications
will remain open until 28th February 2025 or until all available funding has been exhausted.

EHPS HOUSE POINTS TOTALISER

This week

Grand total

If you are aware of any parent who has not received the letter regarding nominations for
parent governor and would like a copy, please ask them to contact the school office. 

If we are required to conduct a ballot, voting information will be sent via email. If you are
aware of any parent who has not provided us with an email address and would like to receive
the candidates personal statements and a ballot paper, please ask them to contact the school
office to update their details.

office@easthunsburyprimary.org or 01604 677970

Nominations for
Parent Governor

If you would like to stand for election as a parent governor, please complete the
Nomination Form / Declaration of Eligibility Form by 9am on Monday 10th March.

https://www.northampton.gov.uk/xfp/form/589
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/101/General-Letters-Home/3553/Parent-Governor-Election-Letter.pdf
mailto:office@easthunsburyprimary.org
https://forms.office.com/e/HUZJUJr54F


Northamptonshire County Championships 2025

Milly (Yr 6) has been competing in county level swimming
competitions and achieved some fabulous results.
 

Unlike some county level events in other sports, swimming
includes all levels - from young whippersnappers like Milly,
through to GB qualifiers and Paralympians… so don’t be
fooled by the fact this was ‘county’. This also took place
over four weekends. 
 

Milly’s first year at the top of her age group (10/11) saw her
storm away as County Champion in 9 individual events and
3 relays with her club teammates. Most of her medals are in
freestyle and fly (and longer distances)! 

50m Back 3rd 41.37🥉
100m Back 1st 1:25.23 🥇
200m Back 1st 3.00.55 🥇
50m Free 1st 34.80🥇
100m Free 1st 1:15.87🥇
 

200m Free 1st 2:48.40🥇
400m Free 1st 5:36.37🥇
100m Fly 1:28.74🥇
200m Fly 1st 3:20.60🥇
200 IM 1st 3:03.84🥇
Freestyle/Medley relays,
female and mixed.

Milly trains and competes with Northampton Swimming
Club six times a week and works really hard every session.
She has now qualified for the East Midlands Regional
competition later in the year, and hopes to get more times
building towards this. 

Well done Milly. You really are living our school values:
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https://issuu.com/pulsegroupmedia/docs/east_hunsbury_life_magazine_issue_9?fr=sMWRhOTcyMDk4MTA
https://issuu.com/pulsegroupmedia/docs/east_hunsbury_life_magazine_issue_9?fr=sMWRhOTcyMDk4MTA


Who’s
been

this
week?

Please do not let your children/toddlers play on the
Forest School equipment or the all weather pitch
before or after school.



Whole school average attendance this week was

We are aiming to be at 96% + every week.

95.54%

Attendance News

Weekly Attendance Year Group Weekly Attendance

Reception 95.56% 1 96.92%

2 95.38% 3 96.42%

4 96.36% 5 96.60%

6 93.05%

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE
#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

Walk in Wednesday dates 

12.03.25  Walk in Wednesday 4 - Easter Crafts 08:30-9:00 Classroom

07.05.25 Walk in Wednesday 5 - Reading 08:30-9:00 Classroom

18.06.25 Walk in Wednesday 6 - Science 08:30-9:00 Classroom 

How to report your child's absence

Call: 01604 677971 Email: absence@easthunsburyprimary.org



Visit our website for more online safety information

3
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4

1

Click here for more information

3

2

4

1

Click here for more information

What are the risks?

Advice for Parents

Follow ESRB ratings

Monitor or turn off chat

Familiarise yourself

Disconnect payment options

#weareEastHunsburyPrimarySchool   #wearebrilliant 

BE KIND WORK HARD BELIEVE

Contact from strangers

Fake News

Visible Location

Scams

https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/parents/online-safety
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3556/WhatsApp-2025.pdf
https://www.easthunsburyprimary.org.uk/files/143/E-Safety/3555/Marvel-Rivals.pdf


Date Activity Time

MARCH

5 & 6.03.25 Mainstream Parents’ Evening (not Yr 6) 3.50pm - 6.30pm

05.03.25 SU Parents’ Evening 3.50pm - 6.50pm

05.03 - 07.03.25 Bookfair After school

12.03.25 Walk In Wednesday Easter Crafts 8.30am - 9.00am

17.03 - 21.03.25 Neurodiversity Week

18.03.25 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10 - 11.30am

20.03.25 Yr 4 to Hazard Alley All day

20.03.25 Yr 1 Phonics Test Information Meeting 3.30pm - 4.00pm

21.03.25 Chocolate Mufti All day

21.03.25 Odd Socks Day for World Downs Syndrome Day

27.03.25 Yr 5 to Stratford All day

28.03.25 Year 1 Class Assembly 9.30am-10.30am

29.03.25 Easter Cafe 11.00am-1.00pm

31.03.25 Yr 1 Muddy Education All day

APRIL

01.04.25 School of Life - East Hunsbury Library 10.00am - 11.30am

02.04.25
Autism Awareness Day - Wear Blue

(No Charge) All Day

02.04.25 SU Show 10.00am-11.00am

dates for your diarydates for your diary



03.04.25 iRock Concert 2.45 - 3.15pm

07.04 - 21.04.25 Easter Holiday

22.04 & 23.04.25 Earth Days All Day

MAY

02.05.25 Yr 2 & Green Class to Hunsbury Library 1.45 - 2.45pm

07.05.25 Walk In Wednesday Reading 8.30am - 9.00am

09.05.25 Yr 2 & Green Class to Hunsbury Library 1.45pm - 2.45pm

12 - 15.05.25 Yr 6 SATS Mornings

15.05.25 Endangered Species Census Day

22.05.25 Year 4 Spring Assembly 9.15am - 10.00am

22.05.25 Reception Sports Day 10.15am - 11.45am

22.05.25 Year 6 Sports Day 1.30pm - 3.00pm

23.05.25 Year 5 and Yellow Class Assembly 9.30am - 10.30am

26 - 30.05.25 May Half term

JUNE

02.06.25 Training Day

02.06 - 13.06.25 Yr 4 Multiplication Check

w/c 09.06.25 Yr 1 Phonics Check

11.06.25 SU Sports Morning 9.30 - 11.30am

11.06.25 Yr 6 Steam UoN



16.06.25 Class photographs All day

18.06.25 Walk In Wednesday Science 8.30am - 9.00am

25.06.25 Yr 4 to National Gallery All day

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 1 9.30 - 11am

26.06.25 Sports Day Year 2 1.30 - 3pm

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 3 9.30 - 11.00am

27.06.25 Sports Day Year 4 1.30 - 3.00pm

28.06.25
Whole School Summer Fayre (Country dancing &

Maypole by Years 2, 5, Purple & Yellow) 10.00 - 1.00pm

30.06 - 03.07.25 Yr 5 Bikeability

30.06 - 04.07.25 Careers & Aspirations Week

JULY

04.07.25 Reception & Blue Class Assembly 9.30 - 10.30am

04.07.25 Brilliance Exhibition TBC

08.07.25 Music Gala 5.30pm - 7.00pm

09 - 11.07.25 Yr 3 Residential Everdon

10.07.25 Sports Day Year 5 9.30 - 11.00am



JULY

15.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance 6.00pm - 7.30pm

16.07.25 Yr 6 Leavers’ Performance for toddlers to attend 5.00pm - 6.30pm

17.07.25 SU Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 9.30am-10.30am

21.07.25 Year 6 Leavers’ Party 7.00pm - 9.00pm

22.07.25 Mainstream Yr 6 Leavers’ Assembly 10.00 - 11.00am

23.07 - 29.08.25 Summer Holiday

01 & 02.09.25 Training Days




